

# Anderton News

### A Good Start for a Better Future

Well done to all the Year 6 and Year 2 children who completed the SATS tests last week. You have all worked extremely hard this year. Year 2 results will be shared with parents when the school reports are completed. Year 6 results will be posted to parents.

# Something to SHOUT About!

We had a wonderful picnic on the school field to celebrate the Royal Wedding last week. The children looked fabulous in their outfits.

Thank you for your support.



Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> May 2018

#### Issue number 7

The diary dates for this summer term are now on the school website. A copy has been emailed to all parents with an up to date email address.

Contact the school office if you have need to update your email address.

Year 6 end of year
Performance has been
moved to Friday 6<sup>th</sup> July
and is at the Community
centre

We would like to welcome Mrs Devlin to the school office. Mrs Devlin has been a member of staff for the last eight years working as a Teaching Assistant and in our Cool Kids Club. We wish her well in her new role.

Reports to parents will go home the week beginning 16<sup>th</sup> July 2018. If you would like to discuss your child's report, an open evening has been arranged for Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> July 2018.

#### Year 1 Bring yer Wellies

The children in Year 1 had a great time on their trip to 'Bring Yer Wellies'. Activities included map reading, orienteering and building dens. The children also enjoyed toasting marshmallows around the camp fire. This was linked to our work in geography and the great outdoors.

The children's behaviour was excellent throughout the day. Children from Year 2 and Year 4 are looking forward to trips to Blackpool Zoo after the half term holiday. Are you going abroad during this summer?

Adlington Medical Centre are holding a travel information session on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> June 1pm – 4pm at Fairview Community Centre.

# Polite Reminders!



## **Dinner Money and Snack**

Are your dinner money payments up to date?

Please be aware that we are unable to provide school meals when accounts fall into arrears.

Year 1 and Year 2 parents should register with coolmilk.com if you would like your child to receive milk at school.

### **Contact Numbers and email**

It is extremely important that we hold up to date contact numbers and email addresses at school. If you change your mobile number you MUST inform school immediately. If your child has been sick or involved in an accident we need to be able to contact you. Messages can be left on the school answer machine or emailed to **bursar@anderton.lancs.sch.uk** 

### **Cool Kids**

Please only use the Cool Kids phone number **01257 481096** between 7:30 and 8:50 and between 3:30 and 6:00. The phone will not be answered during the school day. If you have a query during the school day please ring the school office number 01258 480551 Thank you.

During the summer holiday there will be new static play equipment on the grass next to the new outdoor gym. This is being purchased by Cool Kids but all children will be able to use it throughout the day.

#### **Absences**

May we remind parents that all absences should be reported to school. Messages can be left at any time of night or day or forward an email to

#### bursar@anderton.lancs.sch.uk.

If we have not heard from you by 9:30am the school will attempt to contact you by text or phone call. In some circumstances we will visit your home address to check your child is safe.

### **School Website**

Please look in the "Latest News" section for updated events.

www.andertonprimaryschool.co.uk

## **Health and Safety**

Please note that the main school gate will be locked at 9am.

The gate at the rear of the school will be unlocked by 8:45am and again at 3:15pm

Please be careful when parking outside resident's houses and be courteous with the neighbours.

Thank you